Minutes of TRR LVG Committee Meeting – 9 May 2017  -  Unconfirmed
ATTENDEES: Pierre Miles, Paul Richardson, Brian Chidwick, Phil Sanford, Chris Glasbey
AGENDA


Apologies for Absence
1 Minutes and actions of previous meeting

2 LVG Events 2017

a. Route to Lunch

i. 21st May  - ?

ii. 18th June – From Jordan’s Mill to Santa Pod
b. Cars on Ramps (Robsport) -  Saturday 13th May 2017  

c. BIG-4

i. Standard Triumph Marque Day at Santa Pod  - 18th June

ii. Muncer’s Mystery Meander - 6th August

iii. CACCC Falling Down Visit to the Isle of Wight – 15-18 September

iv. Social Event - date and venue are TBD

d. Autoglym Teach-In

e. Shine and Show Night

f. Trip to N France 
g. Car valuation with Brian Page
h. Wednesday evenings - venues

i. Others to promote? 
3 Calendar for 2018

4 TRR Financial Support 
5 2017 Committee Meetings – confirm dates still acceptable

a. Committee Meeting    4th July 2017

b. Committee Meeting    3rd October 2017

6 TRunnion, TR Action, Facebook, website

7 AOB

8 Venue and date of next meeting
MINUTES OF MEETING

Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence have been received from David Dawson and Jon Marshall
1. Minutes and actions of previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as correct.  

Review of Actions

All outstanding actions, including new actions from this meeting are shown in the table below.

All actions that were closed at previous meetings have been deleted from this table and reference should be made if necessary to previous minutes.

	#
	Description
	Actionee
	Due

	60
	Drive-It-Day
4/2/17: Pierre took an action to ascertain what plans (if any) are in place for the East Area, Camb Followers or the Essex Group for activities on DID.
7/3/17: Contact made with Camb Followers and Regional Director, Essex plans extracted from their website.  Decision made to join in with the Camb Followers and Pierre took an action to follow this up to establish details.

9/5/17: Summary: LVG coordinated with the CFs and completed the DID with a joint visit to the Gressenhall Farm and Park near Dereham.  Action closed.
	Pierre
Pierre


	19/2/17

19/3/17

Closed

	61
	Standard Triumph Marque Day
4/2/17:  Contact TRR and the ST Marque Day organisers, re discount tickets.

7/3/17:  Tickets at a discount from those publicised by the TRR are no longer available.  It was decided that the group would finance a £5pp discount to those who pre-book via the LVG.  Brian took an action to publicise this in the imminent TRunnion.
9/5/17: Article included in TRunnion.  Paul took an action to devise a route that participants may use to get to the venue.
	Pierre

Brian
Paul
	19/2/17
19/3/17
7/6/17

	63
	Autumn Trip to the IoW

4/2/17: Contact the tour organisers to establish booking requirements, cost, etc.

7/3/17: Details received from John Tarbox and discussed at the meeting.  Pierre took an action to request further information on booking dates, room availability, deposits, etc.  Brian took an action to publicise the event in TRunnion and to request expressions of interest from members.
9/5/17:  Article included in TRunnion, and then later distributed to other local car clubs.  Action closed.  See below for follow-up.
	Pierre

Brian / Pierre
	19/3/17

19/3/17
Closed

	64
	Car Valuation
4/2/17: Jon Marshall to contact Brian Page to obtain firm information on BP’s availability and facility requirements to value and assess the condition of LVG cars.

7/3/17: Jon provided the committee with the information received from BP.  Brian took an action to publicise the event in TRunnion and Jon took an action to ask BP what equipment may be required from LVG and action if weather is inclement).
9/5/17: Despite all of Jon’s efforts, only one member expressed an interest in this event so it was with regret that it has now been cancelled.  All thanked Jon for his work and perseverance in trying to get this off the ground.  Action closed.
	Jon

Brian / Jon
	19/3/17

31/3/17
Closed

	65
	First Wednesday – April

7/3/17: Paul took an action to verify that having the April FW at The Raven is possible.
9/5/17: Paul confirmed The Raven as being suitable.  A good evening was enjoyed by all.  Action closed.
	Paul
	31/3/17
Closed

	66
	Autumn Social Event

7/3/17: It was agreed that the LVG would have another autumn social event but to ask the membership for their ideas of what should be planned.  Brian took an action to include such a request in the imminent publication of TRunnion
9/5/17: Article included.  All committee members to come up with possible venues for consideration at the July committee meeting, when a short list will be drawn up for consideration at the group meetings.
	Brian
All
	31/3/17
3 July

	67
	LVG Trip to France

7/3/17:  After the discussion, Phil agreed to provide Brian with some words to publicise the plans for 2018 for inclusion in TRunnion.
9/5/17: Article included.  Action closed.
	Phil
	ASAP
Closed

	68
	Autoglym Detailing Demo

7/3/17: One of the suggestions for an LVG event was to have Autoglym provide members with a demonstration of detailing a TR.  Phil took an action to contact Autoglym to find out if something could be arranged.
9/5/17: Event has been fully organised.  Action on Phil to provide Brian with info for distribution and on Brian to send it out.
	Phil
Phil / Brian
	31/3/17
10/5/17

	69
	3M Tour

9/5/17: The following actions have been placed: 

On Brian (to devise a registration form and to distribute along with a suitable introductory doct), on Chris (to promote in TRunnion), on Pierre to inform the TRR of the event, and on Paul (to act as the focal point for registration).
Subsequently, Pierre took an action to contact Pete regarding photogenic locations on his tour route.
	Brian / Chris / Pierre

Paul
Pierre
	14/5/17

Ongoing
16/5/17


2. LVG Events 2017
a. Route to Lunch 
There will be no RTL for the May meeting, as most of the usual participants will not be attending the meeting

The RTL in June will also not take place in the normal fashion as this is the day of the BIG-4 event at Santa Pod.  Instead, there will be a social run from Jordan’s Mill to Santa Pod.

b. Cars on Ramps at Robsport, 13 May 2017
This event is fully booked with 14 participants.  It will be followed by drinks with the Robsport team at The Green Man, with many members also eating lunch there.
c. The BIG-4

i) Standard Triumph Marque Day at Santa Pod, 18 June 2017
Approx 16 cars are currently registered for this event.  The plan is to meet at Jordan’s Mill before 9:30am, before a social run north of Bedford to the Santa Pod venue.  Paul took an action to will devise a suitable route that may be used.
ii) Muncer’s Mystery Meander, 6 August 2017
Additional information received from Pete Muncer concerning the route and stopping points.  The event will be promoted in the next edition of TRunnion and an email sent out to members inviting their registration.  The book containing the suggested route will include various caveats explaining the nature of the event (eg non-competitive, untimed) and the usual requirements insurance and condition of the vehicles, all based on those used for previous events.  There was discussion on the necessity to involve the TRR and the MSA on authorising the tour details, the outcome of which was that the TRR will be informed as soon as more tour information is available and the wording of the caveats has been settled.  
Actions were placed: on Brian (to devise a registration form and to distribute along with a suitable introductory doct), on Chris (to promote in TRunnion), on Paul (to act as the focal point for registration) and on Pierre to inform the TRR of this event.
iii) Autumn Trip to the Isle of Wight

Coordination with the CACCC has stopped, with the current arrangements having been made independently.  These are summarised as ferry crossings between Portsmouth and Fishbourne, and accommodation at the Warners Leisure Hotel at Bembridge.  There will be 5 TRs from the LVG and one Vitesse from the local TSSC group (following invites being sent to local car clubs to join the LVG).  All bookings have been made and deposits paid.  Bookings for this event are closed.
iv) Autumn Social Event

After some discussion, it was agreed that committee members should each come up with a number of venues/ideas for the autumn event for consideration at the July committee meeting.  The meeting will then produce a short list of 3 that will be put to a vote by all LVG members.  Action on all committee members to put on their thinking caps.
d. Autoglym Detailing Event, 16 May 2017

Phil and Nick Theze have worked together to organise a one day session at Autoglym in Letchworth, where the company will provide in-depth guidance on car detailing.  The company is able to accept 6-8 people, with current bookings being at 4/5.  An action was placed on Phil to provide Brian with information for immediate distribution to encourage further participation.
e. Shine and Show Night, 2 August 2017
Phil and Nick Theze have worked together to plan a Shine and Show Night at The Cock on our August ‘first Wednesday’ meeting, at The Cock.  Invitations to participate have been sent to a number of local classic car clubs (ie not only TRs), and The Cock have agreed to provide BBQ-style food.  Nick has very kindly offered that his company, Full Range Finishing, will sponsor the event by providing prizes for a number of categories.  The TRR East Area Director, Dave Burgess, has agreed to attend and assist with judging the entries.
Phil took an action to provide Brian with information that can be widely distributed to further encourage wide participation.
f. LVG Trip to N France
Following an article in the last TRunnion, Phil noted that there has been zero response.  After a little discussion, it was agreed to wait until the autumn before pushing forward with this event.
g. Car Valuation by Brian Page
Despite good efforts on Jon’s part, there was only one expression of interest in car valuations.  As a result, the event has been dropped.
h. Wednesday Evening Venues

It was agreed that following a successful event last year, to repeat the visit to The Five Bells at Cople on 7 June, when they host a Spanish Evening.  Pierre took an action to contact the pub to verify that these events still take place and how to organise it. 
The first Wednesday in July is coincident with the Luton Hoo Picnic in the Walled Garden, a low key event that was well received last year.  It was confirmed that the LVG would once again join in, on 5 July.  There is no requirement for booking or other planning for this event.
i. Other Events to Promote

It was noted that the schedule of car events is quite busy and that there is little point in trying to find others to promote this year.  However, it was thought that there is some merit in considering weekend trips during 2018.  Examples include visiting the Essex/Suffolk coast and Telford.  In addition, it has been suggested that consideration could be given to an autumn trip to the Isle of Man HRCR classic car rally, or to the Isle of Skye or Isle of Mull (especially at the time of the Mull Rally).
3. Calendar for 2018
It was agreed that we need to keep up the pressure on members to think of TR photos for a 2018 calendar, especially as the holiday season is approaching.  It was suggested that we need to follow-up on the idea of having someone act as a photographer at suitable locations on our own events, in order to ensure suitable backdrops to photos.  Pierre took an action to contact Pete Muncer about suitable photogenic locations on his 3M tour.
4. Financial Support

There was nothing major that was identified as requiring TRR funding.  However, it was suggested that the cost of organising and printing of the 3M tour route books, along with routine stationery costs, should be recovered.
5. Dates for Future Committee Meetings

The committee agreed that the 2017 meetings will be held on the following midweek dates:

4th July and 3rd October.  Venues will be decided closer to each date.
6. Communications (TRunnion, TR Action, Facebook, Website)

The handover of the editor role for TRunnion is still ongoing, with the first edition produced by Chris to be published in the next couple of weeks.  Advice was given on down-sizing of photos to assist with staying below the 4Mb max file size acceptable by the TRR website.
It was noted that Facebook participation is still extremely low.

7. AOB

None
8. Venue and Date of Next Meeting
The next committee meeting will be held at 10am on TUESDAY 4 July, venue TBD.
After thanking Phil for being an excellent host, the meeting was closed.
MEETING CLOSED
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